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From Fr. Tuan 
 
Dear Parishioners, 
 
Here is a reflection for this weekend’s readings: 
 
“As I have loved you, so you also should love one another” (John 13:34). At first                
hearing, it sounds wonderful.  Love, after all, is a beautiful emotion.  But love is more 
than just warm affection for someone else; it is an unselfish concern for that other               
person.  Loving one another is especially challenging considering the context of this 
conversation.  Note the first five words of this passage:  “When Judas had left 
them”  (13:31).  This scene takes place at the Last Supper, right after Judas had been 
sent away: What you are going to do, do quickly” (13:27). Jesus has shown his love for 
others during his entire ministry: healing the sick, driving out demons, forgiving                  
sinners, and caring for his disciples.  But now in giving his life for humankind, he                  
reveals the true depth of his love.  It is this completely unselfish act, following the will 
of his loving Father and forgiving the sins of all humanity, that also provides us a              
model of loving one another. It is in loving one another, unselfishly and                                             
unconditionally, that we reveal the love of God for our neighbor.  
 
   How can you bring God’s love to some-
one who needs it? 
 
Love and Prayers, 

 
 
 

Fr. Tuan 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Memorial Day Mass  
 

Where -  St. Mary’s Cemetery ( if it rains it will be  
     In the church) 
When -    Monday, May 30th at 9:00am. 
Bring -     A lawn chair 



Anointing of the Sick and Mass – Monday May 16th  at 7pm 
 
Fr. Tuan will offer Anointing of the Sick and healing Mass on Monday, May 16th.  The 
sacrament of Anointing is not limited to those who are dying. According to the                     
Cathechism “The anointing of the sick is not a sacrament for those only who are at the 
point of death. Hence, as soon as anyone of the faithful begins to be in danger of death 
from sickness or old age, the fitting time for him to receive this sacrament has certainly 
already arrived” (CCC 1514) 
 
If you or a loved one feels the need for healing and anointing, please join us to receive 
the special graces offered by the sacrament, including :  the uniting of the sick person to 
the passion of Christ, for his own good and that of the whole Church; the strengthening, peace, and courage 
to endure in a Christian manner the sufferings of illness or old age; the forgiveness of sins, if the sick person 
was not able to obtain it through the sacrament of penance; the restoration of health, if it is conducive to the 
salvation of his soul; the preparation for passing over to eternal life” (CCC 1532). 

                                   St. Mary's Book Club 
 
Our May selection is "The Personal Librarian" by Marie                 
Benedict. This is an historical novel about J.P. Morgan's             
personal librarian, Belle da Costa Greene, who became one of 
the most powerful  women in New York. Her father was the 
first black  graduate of Harvard and an equal rights advocate. 
identity for herself. Copies of the book are currently available 
at the Minooka Public Library. 
 
Please plan on joining us in our discussion on                  
Tuesday, May 17, 2022 at 2:30 p.m. 
Weather permitting, we will meet outside 
at the parish center, Bring your own lawn 
chairs.  Watch for future emails                              
concerning the location, if the weather is 
questionable. All are   welcome!  
 

                            Spiritual Adoption 

 
Council of Catholic 

Women (CCW)                 
Installation of Officers 

 
Date: May 19th  

Time: 6:30 
Father Tuan will                       

celebrate mass at 6:30 in church and install 
CCW Officers. 

 
Following mass refreshments and short 

meeting will be held in the Parish center. 
All Women of the parish are welcome. 



 

Congratulations to our First Holy Communicants! 46 Children made their                                                
First Communion this year. 

Please continue to pray for them as they continue to grow in love with Jesus. 



 

KC’s Breakfast 
The Knights of Columbus 

 is                 
 sponsoring a Pancake Breakfast                                   

on Sunday, May 22 from 8-11am.  
Everyone is invited! 

 May Crowning 
 

NANCY SKWARCZYNSKI                    
Woman of the Year 

Had the honor of crowning Mary 
On Mother’s Day 



Euchre Returns! 
 
 
Euchre will be starting back on Satur-
day May 21st.  
 Food served at 6pm and euchre starting 
at 6:30pm.  
 
Rich McDermott is the contact person.  
Email:  jarrmcdermott@comcast.net 
Phone:  779.801.1727 

Single and Catholic?  
 

 
Single and Catholic? We know about the married and 
religious vocations, but what about the baptismal      
vocation we all have? Join us this June for a 4-week 
online interactive series that will help equip you to 
more fully discover and effectively live your                          
baptismal vocation! Capacity is limited. Sign up                         
today.  For more information and to register                   
visit: https://nationalcatholicsingles.com/
mission-possible-living-your-baptismal-
vocation/  

 



Good Morning RE Families, 
 
We have great news to share. TOTUS TUUS IS BACK!!  
 
We will be hosting Totus Tuus this summer once again. Totus Tuus is a Catholic 
youth program dedicated to sharing the Gospel and promoting the Catholic faith 
through catechesis, evangelization, Christian witness, and Eucharistic worship. 
The goal of Totus Tuus is to help young people grow in the understanding of, and strengthen their faith in, Jesus Christ. 
It is only by establishing a real and personal relationship with Him who is "the way, the truth, and the life" that we can be 
led to the love of the Father in the Spirit and so be made sharers in the life of the Holy Trinity, for "no one can come to 
the Father except through me" (John 14:6). 
 
 We will be offering Totus Tuus June 12-17. More details to come ASAP. Please watch your emails and our website for 
more info.  
If you have any questions please reach out to me at 815-467-2769. 

religiouS eduCation 

Question: 
Why are the months of May and October                    
dedicated to the Blessed Virgin Mary? 
 
Answer: 
The Church has long set aside the entire month of May 
to honor Mary. According to this article, one reason was 
because in ancient Greece (remember, the Church went 
to Greece in its earliest apostolic missions) May was the 
month of Artemis, the goddess of fertility. Rededicating 
the month to the Mother of God was a way the early 
Christians sought to “baptize” pagan culture. As for                 
October, that 
month has been 
dedicated to the 
rosary—a set of 
prayers said in 
honor of the 
Blessed Mother—
because Pope St. 
Pius V credited 
the Holy League’s 
victory at 
the Battle of                   
Lepanto on                    
October 7, 1571, 
to the praying of 
the rosary that he 
had enjoined up-
on all Christians 
in preparation for 
the battle. 

 
Question of the Week 

 
Saint of the Week 

St John I Pope and Martyr: 
 
St. John I, Pope and Martyr (Feast day - May 18) A native 
of Tuscany in Italy, John was elected Pope while he was still 
an archdeacon upon the death of Pope Hormisdas in 523. At that 
time, the ruler of Italy was Theodoric the Goth who subscribed to the 
Arian brand of Christianity, but had tolerated and even favored 
his Catholic subjects during the early part of his reign. However, 
about the time of St. John's accession to the Papacy, Theodoric's 
policy underwent a drastic change as a result of two events: the 
treasonable (in the sovereign's view) correspondence between rank-
ing members of the Roman Senate and Constantinople and the 
severe edict against heretics enacted by the emperor Justin I, who 
was the first Catholic on the Byzantine throne in fifty years. Spurred 
on by the appeals of Eastern Arians, Theodoric threatened to 
wage war against Justin but ultimately decided to negotiate with him 
through a delegation of five Bishops and four senators. At its head 
he named Pope John - much against the latter's wishes. Little is 
known for certain about the nature of the message which the Pope 
bore and the manner in which he carried out his mission. 
 
 



Welcome to St. Mary’s Church! 
Would you like to become a Registered Parishioner? 

 
     We are so blessed to have you with us today and every day! Our liturgies are made  better 
by your  presence and  participation. We hope that you find the experience  here  at St. 
Mary’s to  be a warm and inspiring experience of the Eucharist and  the faith  that we                     
profess.       
  
    If you are not registered and would like to be, please fill out the form below and mail it to 
the Parish office at St. Mary’s, P.O. Box 456, Minooka IL 60447. 
 

Name:_____________________________________________________ 
 
 
Address_________________________________________________ 
 
 
City_______________________________________________________ 
 
 
Phone:____________________________________________________ 
 
 
Email:_____________________________________________________ 
 
( ) New Parishioner                           ( ) New Email 
 
( ) New Address                                ( ) New Phone Number 

Volunteer Schedules 

 Eucharistic  
Minister 

Lector Altar  
Server 

May 21 
5:00pm 

Mike                     
Healy 

Pete Quirk Lauren                       
Klimcheck 

May 22 
7:30am 

Nita                          
Caruso 

Rose 
Ruettiger 

Kevin                           
Looney 

May 22 
9:00am 

Erica 
Schramm 

Mike 
Schramm 

Molly                             
Schramm 

May 22 
11:00am 

Jessica                    
Folsom 

Kathy                      
Williamson 

Bruce 
Ukockis 

Emily                      
Weinstock 

 Eucharistic  
Minister 

Lector Altar  
Server 

May  28 
5:00pm 

Roy Sabuco Kathy                 
Sabuco 

Lauren                 
Klimchak 

May  29 
7:30am 

Marie Moretti Brenda                     
Rittof 

Bridget                        
Phillips 

May  29 
9:00am 

Sydney Yunker 

Alice Mayr 

Chris                   
Gregory 

Brooklyn 
Lehner 

May  29 
11:00am 

Glenda Smith 

Kathy O’Hagan 

Cathy                    
Fouts 

Keighera 
Fleming 

EVERYONE IS  



MaSS and Prayer intentionS 

   DATE   TIME        MASS INTENTION          FROM  

 Special Intentions 
 
Sara Lovell 
 
Elaine Troutman 
 
Wren Wagoner 
 
Sue Burich 
 
Jerry Davidson 

This week candles were lit for : 
 

 
· Gloria Ziebler 
 
· Special Intention 
 
· Police & Firefighters 
 
· An end  to  the Corona Virus 
 
· Sanctity of Life from Conception until  Natural Death 
 

If you would like a candle lit outside for a                
special intention, please call the Parish Office at 
815-467-2233. 

 
 

Denise Tonarelli 
 
Kimberly Gaydula 
 
Dylan Pickett 
 
Paul Thien Phu 
 
Fr. Jim Lennon 
 
Deidra Hogan 
 
Lonnie Barutello 
 

Parish Sick List 

** The Rosary is prayed daily before 8:30am Mass** 
 
Saturday, May 14 5:00pm                Bill Stafford            Jan Gould 
       Cecilia Popek            Knights of Columbus 
Sunday, May 15 7:30am                Parishioners  
   9:00am                Francis Roger Dollinger           Gloria Maxwell  
       Sanctity of Life 
                        11:00am                                        Sr. Rosemary Small                
Monday, May 16 8:30am    Jim Devereux             The Family 
       Al & Marianne Keehl            The Family  
   7:00PM    Anointing of the Sick Mass 
Tuesday, May 17 8:30am    Kathryn Augsburg            Pat & Judy Tierney 
Wednesday, May 18 8:30am    Communion Service 
Thursday, May 19 8:30am    Fr. Tuan’s Brothers 
Friday, May 20  8:30am    Francis Roger Dollinger            JoAnn Dollinger 
Saturday, May 21 5:00pm    Bill Stafford             Donna Buckley  
       Barbara Munsell            Knights of Columbus 
       Ken Zbacnik             June Battey 
Sunday, May 22 7:30am    Raymond Noel             The Family 
   9:00am    Colleen Kapsh             The Clodi Family 
       Sanctity of Life 
       John Parzych             The Press Family 
          Andy Carr (10 year Anniversary)           The Family 
           11:00am   Parishioners 
                                      

Lorenzo Benitez 
 
Marlena Benitez 
 
Gerald Boucher  
  
Gerry Loucks  
 
Mary Mogensen 

 If you would like to add a 
name to our prayer list, please email 
st.marysminooka@sbcglobal.net or                                

call the parish office at  815-467-2233. 



StaFF MaSSeS 

St. Mary’S CoMMiSSionS 

Fr. Tuan Van Nguyen- Pastor                                                                       
815-467-2233 ext.106 
stmarysminooka@sbcglobal.net 
 
Deacon Fred Ban- Director of RE                                                                
815-467-2769, deaconfredstmarydre@yahoo.com  
 
Kathy O’Hagan- Pastoral Associate                                                    
815-467-4228 stmary3@sbcglobal.net 
 
Mary Blatti- Office Manager/Bulletin Editor                                        
815-467-2233 ex100,stmarysminooka@sbcglobal.net 
 
Mary Mogensen - Bookkeeper/ 
Foundation for Faith  
815-467-2233 ext. 101, stmarysbusiness@gmail.com 
 
Kaleigh Mattson- Director of Music/Website/Social 
Media Coordinator 815-467-2233 ext 109 
Kaleigh.stmarysmusic@gmail.com 

Weekend Masses-      Saturday- 5:00pm 
                  Sunday- 7:30am, 9am Livestream         
                   and 11am 
Weekday Masses        Mon, Tues, Thurs, Fri-  8:30am 
Communion Service-  Wed- 8:30am 
Confession-                   Saturday’s  4pm-4:45pm  
                                  in the Church             
Anointing of the Sick   Fr. Tuan is available for                                                 
     personal anointing at home, 
      nursing home, hospice etc. 
     please call the rectory                            
                    815-467-2233. 

 Administration-  
John Jun 
Drjohnedd@aol.com 

Education-                                                            
Mary Kimble 
mtk2553@aol.com 

Prayer Squares Group-                                        
Peg Francisco 
stmarysminooka@sbcglobal.net 

Adult Choir/Children Choir-                           
Kaleigh Mattson 
Kaleigh.stmarysmusic@gmail.com 

Eucharistic Ministers-                                             
Fr. Tuan 
stmarysminooka@sbcglobal.net 

Prayer Tree-                                                         
Peg Francisco 
stmarysminooka@sbcglobal.net 

Bible Study-  
Cathy Fouts 
cathyfouts@comcast.net 

Finance Committee-                                           
Dan Friant 
daf1852@gmail.com 

Protecting God’s Children                                        
-Deacon Fred Ban 
Deaconfredstmarydre@yahoo.com 

Building and Grounds-                            
Dave Clark 
chiefengin@sbcglobal.net 

Fishers of Men-                                                 
Kevin Pullara 
kevinapullara@gmail.com 

Quilters-                                                          
Carole Fremarek 
cfremarek@sbcglobal.net 

Children’s Liturgy-                                                      
Karen Resar 
karenresar@yahoo.com 

Funeral Luncheon-                                           
Anne Schrishuhn 
ponzovista@gmail.com 

Worship Commission- 
Chris Gregory 
cslkgreg@msm.com 

Children's Mass Coordinator-                       
Katrinka Kochanek 
KKochanek@divfin.com 

Greeters-                                                                  
Fr. Tuan 
stmarysminooka@sbcglobal.net 

Religious Education- Deacon Fred Ban 
deaconfredstmarydre@yahoo.com 

Christmas Giving Tree-                                      
Kathy Williamson 
 

Knights of Columbus-                                                        
Brian Flanigan 
briankflanigan@yahoo.com 

Welcoming Committee-                                
Doris Boehm 
wdboehm@att.net 

Council of Catholic Women-                                 
Jeanne Rapp 
Jeanchuck73@gmail.com 

Lectors-                                                                
Kathy O’Hagan 
stmary3@sbcglobal.net 

Daybreak Shelter  
Debbie Bols 
815-210-8351 

ContaCt inForMation 

Parish Council-                                          
Anne Schrishuhn 
ponzovista@gmail.com 

Youth Ministry-                                        
Joanne Ban 
joban4smym@yahoo.com 

ProLife-                                                        
Kathy Glover 
(815)467-2233 

 

 

 

 

 

RCIA-                                                                   
Deacon Fred Ban/ Kate Ross 
deaconfredstmarydre@yahoo.com  

Religious Education -                                   
Deacon Fred Ban 
deaconfredstmarydre@yahoo.com 

 

815 941-4419.  

 

815-277-6363  

Parish Rectory  Office- Mon-Thurs-8am-4pm 
   Fri- 8am-12pm 
Rectory Phone-    815-467-2233 
 
Website-   www.stmarysminooka.com 
Fax-   815-467-1760 



 

Thank you for your financial support to St. Mary’s  
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